



Parent Coffee Morning with Mrs Postle via Zoom

27th April 2021 9.30am

Attendees: 10 parents

Before & After School Clubs/Nursery- Survey Results up to now

71 responses

31 before school

45 after school

19 people nursery

Considerably, higher than the last time we did this survey in Autumn term of 2018 – less than 10 less time for before and after school club

Mrs Postle is going to take this to Governors, as it seems our community needs this provision.

Nursery – currently just investigating the need. Only in the very early stages

May need a few parents to help with a working party with the journey.

A parent asked where would the nursery be going?

Mrs P confirmed that we are not sure as yet, this would form part of the consultation with Parents and Governors. However, Mrs P confirmed that we are looking to enhance new spaces of the outdoor experience rather than restrict the usage.

Extra-Curricular Clubs – Summer 2

Clubs from Summer 2 will resume and only be within the class bubble, therefore the activities will be restricted.

Looking to employ a new Sports Coach from September so hoping Clubs will return to normal from September. As this is part of the promise when we instigated the change of the school day.

A parent asked will we still doing the extra-curricular clubs if we introduce Before and after school clubs. The clubs will not affect the Before and After school club – this will be completely separate.

Parent asked would be bringing the paid clubs back? – SP confirmed that we are hoping to do this subject to COVID restrictions in September 2021.

New PE Kit – where are we up to?

Charcoal Grey Tracksuit with logo for PE days (2 days a week)

Not having to get changed is making PE lessons longer.

Mrs P showcased the green T-Shirt with logo, might change to black shorts with black trainers. Cross over for 12 months for the PE t-shirts/shorts – more info to follow.

Mrs P currently looking to develop a shop with Touchline for all uniform including PE kit.

A parent asked could they wear any shorts or would it have to be the same? Mrs P confirmed that it would have to be the uniform shorts however we would investigate the option of skorts for the girls or cycling shorts.

Would it have to be Black Trainers as it's quite difficult to get plain black trainers – Mrs P advised that we are trying to create a uniform – Mrs P to think about other options?

Parents to investigate where these trainers can be bought from?

Looking to subsidize the purchase of the tracksuits, through Sports Funding for this year only to ease transition.

Mrs P confirmed that she is meeting with Touchline this week and we can feedback further information how this works when available.

Is it possible to do PE days on non -consecutive days when wearing full PE kit? Mrs P to speak to DS re: timetables.

Music

When are we letting Music Teachers coming back in from Bolton Music Service? Mrs P to investigate and report back. Current issue with space and swapping bubbles.

Swimming

Mrs P confirmed that we are hoping to offer Swimming in Summer 2 but this is subject to availability. CB currently looking into this.

Lunch

A parent asked can they change lunch pattern mid-term – Confirmed that they can at the moment as things are changing weekly. CB confirmed that we are hoping to start offering two choices again next week and we will send out the menu when it's available.

Playtime

Year 1/2 areas – is there any chances the younger children can use the bigger field? Mrs P agreed she will look into this – *After speaking to Mrs Sumner Y1 can play on the grass behind the trim trail*

After school on the trim trails – can parents no congregate after school or let the children use the trim trails?

A parent asked if teachers make a list of who receives the reading dogs and certificates etc and their child has not received this and some have received them multiple times. Mrs P agreed to look into this.

A parent asked what they will be doing in Y6 – what their child to have the same experience as their older sibling? Mrs P confirmed that we are trying to do as much as we can within restrictions. Unlikely to be doing a full show as in previous years, due to the current co-hort. We are trying to do everything possible to ensure this is memorable.

A parent asked will be doing takeover day/enterprise day for Y6? – Mrs P confirmed that this is very unlikely to happen as this will involve mixing classes.

A parent asked will be doing a sports day? Mrs P confirmed that we have allocated a date, will be on the newsletter this week but how this will actually happen has not been confirmed.

LPPA

LPPA Award – volunteers for 6th May 10.30am for about 30 minutes

Sally, Meena, Emma (Governor)

All evidence now submitted on Pen Drive and Paper file

Date of next meeting: 10:30am 17th May – virtual meeting